
The changing name of the profession and the professional body 

 

From Bulletin No. 455, p. 1 

 

Before the designation ‘speech therapist’ was used in the UK from the 1920s (Kingdon Ward, 1963), 
many other titles were given to those who worked therapeutically with people with disorders of 
voice and speech, including: 

 speech specialist (Oswald, 1947) 
 instructor in vocal therapy1, speech correctionist, remedial teacher of speech, curative 

speech trainer, stammering instructor, remedial speech trainer (Wilkins, 1952) 
 instructor for speech defects (Kingdon Ward, 1963). 

 

From Bulletin No. 11, p. 2 

 

‘Gradually as the term therapy came into popular use to describe curative work, the term speech 
therapist was generally employed to describe all those who were attempting to treat patients 
suffering from defects and disorders of voice and speech’ (Wilkins, 1952, p. 417). By 1943, both of 
the organisations that came together to form the College of Speech Therapists (CST) had the label in 
their title, ie the British Society of Speech Therapists and the Association of Speech Therapists. We 
remained speech therapists until 1990, even after several ballots of the profession dating back to the 
1970s and 1908s (summarised in Wiseman 1990), the results of which indicated that the profession 

 
1 Kingdon Ward (1963) contends that she had ‘never come across the term “Instructor in Vocal Therapy”’ (p. 
13). 



‘agreed that we would like a new name but have been unable to agree on one’ (Smith, 1990). 
Anonymous (1990) reprints an article and letter from 1983 on the topic. 

 

 1970s 

from Bulletin No. 250, p. 4 

 

 

The discussion in the 1970s arose from a suggestion in the Quirk Report. A name change for the 
profession was considered by Council following comments and suggestions from the members and a 
ballot was held in 1973. A voting paper was enclosed with Bulletin No. 258. 1200 were returned (No. 
262). Two-thirds of the membership voted for a change of name, but there was no conclusive vote 
on what the change should be (there was a large spread of votes over a large number of proposed 
names). Therefore a further voting paper was issued in No. 265, with a choice of the seven most 
popular names. The membership gave no clear mandate on the second vote, with only a small 



proportion of the profession returning the voting paper. Council thus decided that the name of the 
profession would remain unchanged and the matter should be raised again in the future (No. 271). 

The question of changing the profession’s name was raised again in the late 1970s (letters in Bulletin 
Nos 320, 322, 323, 324, 326, 328, 330, 331). Membership views were sought in No. 323. The top five 
names from this poll were to be used in a ballot (No. 327), which was kept open because of postal 
difficulties (No. 328). Enclosures with No. 330 included an ‘important notice’ to members re: the 
change of name, which gave the result of the June 1979 ballot. This resulted in a further ballot, with 
a choice of the most popular two names from the June ballot, ie ‘speech pathologist’ and ‘speech 
therapist’. By 1033 to 515 votes, the name ‘speech therapist’ was retained (No. 334). 

 

 1980s 

Members were again balloted on the name of the profession in 1983. 1454 ballot papers were 
received. As ‘speech therapist’ received more than 50% of the votes, this name was again retained 
(Bulletin No. 380). The name change topic produced many letters in the second half of the 1980s 
(Nos 420, 429 x2, 434, 435 x2, 438, 442, 454 x3, 455, 456 x3, 457, 458 x3, 459 x3, 460 x7, 461, 462 
x2, 464 x2). The Deputy Chairman wrote an article in No. 432 re: the name needing to be 
reconsidered. A membership referendum reported in No. 454 showed that twice as many members 
voted to change the name as to retain it. 

From Bulletin No. 454, p. 1 

 

 1990s 

Finally, the resulting ballot in mid-1990 produced a name change – to ‘speech and language 
therapist’ (hardly radical!). The change of name was ratified at the 1990 AGM.  

 



 

 

 

From College News (Bulletin supplement) August 1990 

 

 

From Minutes of the 1990 CST AGM  



 

CST was officially renamed the College of Speech and Language Therapists (CSLT) as from the end of 
May 1991 (when it also launched Communicating Quality). This resulted in the abbreviations SLT or 
SALT(!) for speech and language therapist. 

From Bulletin No. 269, p. 15 

 

 

 

 

 

CSLT was awarded royal status in 1995 (the College’s golden jubilee year) and became the Royal 
College of Speech and Language Therapists.  

 

 

 



 

However, the name of the profession continues to be debated into the 21st century as the clinical 
areas and client-groups with which speech and language therapists work evolve and develop, eg the 
balance of work between communication and swallowing disorders in adults with acquired 
neurological disorders has shifted significantly to the latter. Some suggestions are more tongue in 
cheek than others. 
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